
Journal of Palestine Studies Vol. XXXIX, No. 2 (Winter 2010), p. 5, ISSN: 0377-919X; electronic ISSN: 1533-8614. 
© 2010 by the Institute for Palestine Studies. All rights reserved. Please direct all requests for permission 
to photocopy or reproduce article content through the University of California Press’s 
Rights and Permissions website, at http://www.ucpressjournals.com/reprintInfo.asp. DOI: jps.2010.XXXIX.2.5. 

FROM THE EDITOR

IN THIS ISSUE, JPS addresses many elements of the Arab-Israeli conflict and the Palestine 
question that appeared to be immutable certainties but have recently come into ques-
tion. One such element is the feasibility, and indeed the desirability, of a two-state reso-
lution to the conflict. Many of those who feel that such an outcome is desirable have 
come to the conclusion that it has been rendered moot by Israel’s ceaseless creation 
of facts on the ground in the occupied West Bank and East Jerusalem. This growth of 
new thinking about Palestine and Israel is reflected in this issue’s Open Forum sec-
tion, which contains two pieces, one by a Swedish diplomat and another by an Israeli 
academic, that offer new alternatives and modifications to the well-known one- and 
two-state models for a resolution of the Arab-Israeli conflict.

Another certainty has been the monolithic nature of the support of the U.S. Jewish 
community for whatever policies are adopted by successive Israeli governments. 
However, fissures in the previous consensus over this issue along generational and 
other lines have recently become impossible to ignore. Sara Roy’s essay argues that a 
much more robust discussion of the Israeli-Palestinian conflict in the U.S. public sphere 
has developed as tactics of bullying and intimidation, which in the past chilled dissent, 
have come to have less and less effect. Most notable has been the rise within the U.S. 
Jewish community of a willingness among young people to rethink and challenge the 
old pieties on which they were raised.

A third element has been the idea that Israel, with its current prosperity, high growth 
rate, and relative internal stability, can and should maintain the existing status quo. 
However, there is now a plethora of Israeli voices warning that this is not in fact the 
case and a deep underlying anxiety in Israel about whether the status quo can or should 
be maintained. The situation of Israel and its internal discourse was the subject of an 
Institute for Palestine Studies panel held at the annual Middle East Studies Association 
conference in Boston in November 2009 that brought together presentations by four 
specialists who outlined some of the ways in which things appear to be changing inside 
Israel, sometimes in ways quite contrary to the trends that are apparent.

One element that triggered much rethinking, recrimination, and resistance in Israel 
was the Goldstone report on Israel’s attack on Gaza in 2008–2009, which is the subject 
of a special document file. This issue finally also contains an article by Matthew Hughes 
on the abuses perpetrated by British forces against Palestinians during the brutal sup-
pression of the 1936–39 Palestinian revolt. This constitutes a reminder, against the 
background of the Goldstone report, that although many things appear to be changing, 
some are quite constant.

—Rashid I. Khalidi


